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A message 
from Mrs 
Chambers 

Welcome back to a new school term – Term 6.  I hope that you all had a lovely half term break and 
enjoyed the sunshine and some lovely family time.  I cannot quite believe how quickly this year has 
gone.  Before we know it, the year will be finished!   
 
We have a busy term ahead of us with: Sports Day, Year 6 leavers assembly and production, Year 4 
production, our last medal assembly of the school year and our 10-year party amongst some of the 
events planned.   
 
We know that many of our children are anticipating next year already and have begun thinking 
about their transition to their new year group.  We wanted to assure you that we have a very 
comprehensive transition plan in place for each and every child, involving: 

❖ A middle school approach which has already begun for Year 6 – so that they can practise 
following timetables, moving to different rooms and being organised with their resources 
for all lessons. 

❖ Many informal opportunities for all children to become familiar with their new teachers and 
their new classrooms. 

❖ Transition booklets for each child which will be made by our pastoral and inclusion team. 
❖ Many opportunities for our staff to complete a thorough handover with their children’s 

existing teachers. 
❖ Opportunities for our staff to plan ahead for their curriculum next year – with their new 

cohort in mind. 
❖ A TA swap week – where the children’s new TAs will join their classes in their existing 

classrooms with their current teachers for a week. 
❖ Transition Week – Week beginning Tuesday 4th July: 

o Monday 3rd July: INSET Day 
o Tuesday morning - with current class teacher preparing for their new class.   
o Tuesday afternoon - story with their new teacher and TAs in their current 

classroom. 
o Wednesday, Thursday and Friday - in new classes with new teachers and TAs. 
o Friday after school – open classroom: Meet the teacher. 

 
Please do contact me directly on jackie.chambers@reptonmanor.kent.sch.uk, or contact your child’s 
class teacher should you have any questions about the upcoming term. 
 
Mrs Chambers 
Head of School 

Reception ❖ PE – Every Monday 
❖ Reception classes assembly - 9am, 23rd June 

Year 1 ❖   PE – Monday’s and Tuesday’s 
❖   Dover Transport Museum Trip on 20th June 

Year 2 ❖ PE – Tuesday’s and Wednesday’s 
❖ Outdoor learning – Every Tuesday  
❖ Walmer Castle Trip – 23rd June 

Year 3 ❖ PE – Wednesday’s and Thursday’s 
❖ Outdoor learning – Every Wednesday  

Year 4 ❖ Year 4 PE – Every Monday and Wednesday  
❖ Outdoor learning – Every Wednesday  
❖ Year 4 Camping trip – 12th to 14th July 

mailto:jackie.chambers@reptonmanor.kent.sch.uk


 

 

Year 5 ❖ PE – Tuesday’s and Thursday’s  
❖ Outdoor learning - Every Thursday 
❖ Kingswood residential – On hold  
❖ Kew Gardens – Sign up closes 7pm 5th July 

Year 6 ❖ Year 6 PE – 15th June, Groups 1 & 2 
❖ Outdoor learning – 15th  June, Groups 5&6 this week 
❖ Year 6 prom – 21st July. RSVP: nicole.hume141@btinternet.com 
❖ Transition week – W/B 26th June 

Towers - all week 
John Wallis - all week 
Homewood - all week 
North – Monday 26th & Tuesday 27th   
Wye - just the Thursday 
Chilmington - just the Friday using Wye’s site 
Grammar schools - Wednesday and Thursday. 

Whole 
school  

❖ Sports day! - Thursday 15th June  
❖ Summer edition of our Federation Newsletter- 2 question survey link for parents: 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/2228QGT  
❖ Outdoor learning – Please make sure children are wearing trousers and NOT shorts as they are 

working with plants and long grasses that could cause irritation to exposed skin 
❖ Clubs begin next week - W/C 12th June 

❖ OPAL parent lunchtime - THURSDAY 29TH JUNE, 12.15-

1.30pm 

❖ Please ensure that you sign up for trips before the deadline.  
❖ 10th year celebrations – Come and celebrate 10 years of 

Repton Manor Primary School with us on  
Saturday 8th July (More details to follow)  

 
Useful contacts: 
For attendance and absences email: attendance@reptonmanor.kent.sch.uk  
For finance related queries email: finance@reptonmanor.kent.sch.uk 
for all other queries email: office@reptonmanor.kent.sch.uk  

Pastoral and 
Inclusion 

Eat Well Spend Less Roadshow, on Wednesday 14 June in Park Mall, 
with a focus on reducing food waste in your home - saving you money, 
time and helping the environment. 
 
Great Big Green Week Roadshow, Ashford Town Centre, 10 June 
2023, 10-4pm. The theme this year is repair, reuse and recycle – there 
is no such thing as waste!  
 
Parent Information Sessions: For parents/carers of 0-18 year olds (up 
to 25 with SEND) 
Ashford Youth Hub, Mabledon Ave, TN24 8BJ 10am - 
12pm  
Tuesday 13th June - ADHD and Autism 
27th June - Behaviour 
11th July - Anxiety and Wellbeing 
 
Training - for parents and carers of children with SEND  
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